
 

21 April 2020 
 
RE:  Accountability and Transparency Review Team Final Report 
 
Cheryl Langdon-Orr, Co-Chair 
Pat Kane, Co- Chair 
3rd Accountability and Transparency Review Team 
 
Dear Cheryl and Pat, 
 
Thank you for your 3 April 2020 letter advising the Board of the third Accountability and 
Transparency Review Team’s (ATRT3) delay in submitting its final report to the Board. The 
Board understands that changing the ICANN67 meeting to remote participation-only has 
impacted ATRT3’s work, and thanks the ATRT3 for its diligent work and continued 
commitment to completion of this important review. The Board looks forward to receiving the 
final report in May 2020. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Maarten Botterman 
Chair, ICANN Board of Directors 
 

https://www.icann.org/en/system/files/correspondence/langdon-orr-kane-to-botterman-03apr20-en.pdf

